
TOWN OF TWO RIVERS  

BOARD OF SUPERVISORS  

MINUTES  May 13, 2024                  6:00PM  

  

The May meeting of the Town of Two Rivers was called to order by Chairman Pohl. Supervisors Pohl, Petska, 

and Chase along with Clerk/Treasurer Timm were present. According to Chapter 19.84 of the Wisconsin 

Statutes, the meeting notices were posted in designated places and on the website. Confirmation from the Clerk 

that notices were properly posted was received. 

 

The April 8, 2024 regular meeting minutes were approved as printed and reviewed by a motion from Chase and 

seconded by Petska, motion carried.  

 

Chairman Pohl called three times for public input: 

There being none public input was closed. 

 

The financials were reviewed and placed on file with a motion from Petska and seconded by Chase, motion 

carried.  

 

Vouchers were reviewed and approved with a motion from Chase and seconded by Petska, motion carried. 

 

After discussion, a motion was made by Chase and seconded by Petska to approve the holding tank application 

for Nicole Stelzer for property at 11409 Wedge Driver, motion carried. 

 

Culvert bid submitted by Alfson Excavation for additional culvert work in the Town of Two Rivers in the amount 

of $64850.00.  Motion by Petska and seconded by Chase to accept the bid from Alfson, motion carried.  Motion 

made by Chase and seconded by Petska to pay for this culvert work from ARPA funds and submit the payment 

to Manitowoc County for 50% matching funds. Motion carried. 

 

Reports were given by recycling manager Wachholz, Fire Dept. Karbowski and Constable Liermann.   Highway 

Dept. Supervisor was excused. 

 

Fire department requested funds to install three garage door openers to replace old openers in the Fire 

Department at 6525 CTH B.  Motion was made by Chase and seconded by Petska to approve the purchase not 

to exceed $3,000.00 and the funds will come from ARPA funds. Motion carried. 

 

A motion was made by Petska and seconded by Chase to replace the bottom door panel on the overhead door at 

the recycling center and the funds to come from ARPA funds, motion carried. 

 

A motion was made (confirming an email approval) by Petska and seconded by Chase to replace the 

Clerk/Treasurerr’s desktop computer with a laptop along with new monitors at a cost not to exceed $2500.00 

and to be paid out of ARPA funds.  Motion carried. 

 

Motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Petska seconded by Chase, motion carried, and meeting was 

adjourned at 6:50pm. 

 

Respectfully submitted,   

  

Bonnie Timm             ______________________________  

Clerk/Treasurer                   Authenticated by Steve Pohl, Chairman  


